
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 22 June 2021, 
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Mathieson (IM)

Alison Hood (AH)
John Bowman (JB)

John Andrews (JA)
APOLOGIES
Frank Stevenson (FS)

Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor G Laing (GL)
IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)
Number of public attending:  2
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Frank Stevenson, Councillor Laing and James.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Acceptance of the Minute of the 25 May 2021 meeting was agreed, proposed, and seconded by MH & JB.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Pelican Crossing – JB advised had not received any updates regarding this matter he confirmed VAS at the south end of the village is now fully operational.
ii) Post Office – C J Lang (Owner of Spar shops) have confirmed they will not have Post Offices within any of their stores in our area.  Luncarty PO will close on 5 August 2021 It was noted the person applying to open a Pharmacy in Luncarty has also applied to open a Post Office within the building however this will take time.
iii) Dog Fouling and Litter – Councillor James not in attendance this matter to be carried forward.  Action:  EC to contact Councillor James for an update.
iv) Belvedere House – EC emailed Network Rail regarding the old cars at the foot of the garden with potential to cause an accident on the rail track.  Reference number received and a request for more information including photographs.  Action:  EC to take forward with the help of GB.
v) Objections re CTLR closure of core path at Denmarkfield -  AJ advised a total of 17 objections have been lodged with Perth & Kinross Council.  Member of public asked about potential crossing places of A9 and advised that no bridge or underpass will be included as it was thought to be too expensive to be included in either the CTLR or A9 re-alignment schemes. Schemes are completely separate.  It was noted the cost of a bridge had doubled in price since January 2021. Discussion around the planned 650 new houses for Luncarty South development, no extra space for people to walk or cycle. The closing of a core path was felt not in line with Active Travel.  Whilst discussing the lack of a safe crossing it was noted the cost of closing a road which involved a fatality is per victim in excess of £1m. 
It was noted the derelict barn at Denmarkfield Farm has been demolished as it was becoming unsafe and also local youths had been hanging around.
Member of public also mentioned about Friends of Denmarkfield who were planning to re-wild approx 91 acres. 

vi)Overhanging Rhododendron bushes near the Memorial Hall on Planton Path had been reported via the Council Portal.  It was noted at the meeting branches from various trees are overhanging Planton Path and many of the back gardens on Isla Road causing households to have internal lights on during the day as this was affecting the daylight into their homes.  ACTION:  AJ to take forward both issues.
vi) Drainage at Redgorton Crossroads – it was noted two different days last week Council workmen were flushing out the drains.  Item closed.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update. The Police are looking for a man in connection with an alleged assault at the house in Kirkhill Drive.  

It was noted a change of Management for this area with the present Locality Inspector taking over a new role in Perth and the new Inspector will start on 1 July 2021.    
5. 
(a)    PLANNING UPDATE
2 planning applications for our area – one for Cramflat Farm for the demolition  of a derelict farm Steading and to rebuild a new farm house.  This also includes a request to divert the Core Path away from what will become their home.  The route runs along the side of two fields. 
The second application is for a 4 bedroom, two en-suite double garage for a Farm Workers house at Redgorton.  It was noted the area proposed does not make logical sense at it floods and would take a farmer worker a bit of time to get to the farm.  There is general feeling that this house will not be for the purpose stated due to the distance from the main farm area and that it is more likely to become a holiday home or other luxury dwelling in the future.  As a Community Council are not objecting but are aware of sufficient local objections in order to trigger the application going to a Development Management Committee (DMC). 
It was noted no decision as yet regarding the Kinvad application..
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£474.86 in the bank.  
6. CTLR
No update other than what was mentioned above.

7. ACTIVE TRAVEL ROUTE
No update although it was thought the cycle route is stalling because of the preferred crossing point on the burn likely not be popular with residents in the immediate vicinity.

8. ROADS
JB advised he is still trying to arrange a meeting with representatives from the roads department to discuss various calming methods and safe pedestrian crossings within the village as a whole.

9. LUNCARTY IN BLOOM

IM advised the turf cutting has been done with the wild flowers sown in 15/16 plots around the village which have been marked out by stakes and flags.  Plants will put into the various planters around the village soon.

Member of the public was thanked for replacing a bit of turf which had been ripped up by a local youth. 
JA congratulated Luncarty in Bloom for the wild flower initiative.

10.
CORRESPONDENCE

Very little correspondence other than contact with Network Rail in relation to our concerns regarding an old car being pushed hard against the garden fence.  Action:  GB to provide photographs and EC to response to Network Rail.

Other correspondence although out with our area related to various road closures on various dates.
11.   CORE PATHS
No update.
12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Local resident asked for Community Council help in establishing where they were on the list for a house move on health grounds.  Contact was made with Housing Department with elected members copied in.  Councillor Laing has agreed to take this forward.
GB advised the pads and the battery for the Defibrillator will expire in the next 6 – 12 months.  He will see if these could be replaced.
JB advised Balhousie Care Home have had remedial work carried out to the trees in Martin Lane by a Tree Surgeon.  A new tree inspection will be undertaken as the last one was carried out over 3 years ago.  It was noted by member of public some work had been going on near the Care Home with grinders in use.

EC raised the issue of cars speeding up and down the brae in Westfield near the Play Park.  JB agreed to raise this issue with the other road issues when he meets with staff from the Roads Department, PKC.

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· No July meeting
· 24 August 2021  
· September.
 

(Meeting closed at 20.55)


